“Come ye thankful people, come, raise the
song of Harvest -home!” - Henry Ford

November 2017 President’s Message

Alice & | wish all of you a At this point, | should point out that Alice
great holiday season (yes, and | are a team. We have been so for

it is here, isn’t it?)! Y | almost 60 years. When you ask one
Seems a little snow / \ of us to do something, you get both
provides a reality check. » of us. That iSCH:?t the way itbis. hThis
I’'m sorry we missed the potluck on 4 time was no different. We bot
NO"EMBER Sunday.yWe have had a I%t of things b | workedfhard B thﬁ.JOb' ! knovxt;
on our plate lately, and we thought it | many of you are this way too, but |
best to not expose ourselves to 160 thought it needed said.
201 7 or so miles of wet and snow. | trust Anyway, we are glad that we can
that Gail and BJ organized a fine event. hand the job over to BJ Glander.

Coming events are a board meeting (last Thank you, thank you!

week) on November 16 and our Christmas | (we) will see you at board meetings for
Party on December 2, both are at the 2018 as per the club bylaws.

Mirabeau. Norma did such a good job last Best wishes to all for Thanksgiving,

year with “A Country Christmas,” | am e e AE, 2

anxious to see how she does “A White ) ’

Christmas.” Do we need to bring Tom Dailey

sunglasses? Quote of month. “Cheers to a new year and
Two years ago, | was asked to be president. another chance for us to get it right.”
After serious consideration, | agreed to do ~Oprah Winfrey

so.

Beginning on January 7, 2018, our new meeting place will be
at the Post Falls Senior Center, located at 1215 E Third
f ONNCANAENG Avenue, Post Falls, ID. A huge thank you to Jo Ann Davis for

researching and visiting several places in order to find a
EVENTS facility that would fit our needs and wants. Another big thank
DECEMBER 2 you to Caren Easterly for recommending the Post Falls Senior

) Center. Please see page 6 of this newsletter for a flyer on the
Christmas Party senior center.
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EARLY FORD V-8 REGIONAL GROUP #23
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES, NOVEMBER 5, 2017

Meeting was brought to order by Vice President Chuck
McVey at 2:20 pm at the Valley Eagles in Spokane Valley,
WA. President Tom Dailey was absent. Howard Welch led
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Officers in attendance: Chuck McVey, vice president;
JoAnn Davis, treasurer; and Caren Easterly, secretary.

There were no guests.

Minutes from the October 1, 2017 meeting: Minutes
were printed in the newsletter. Chuck asked for a show
of hands to approve the minutes. Passed.

Treasurer's Report: given by the treasurer, JoAnn Davis.
Motion to accept the report was made by Howard Welch
and seconded by Kitty Janssen. Motion passed.

COMMITTEES:

Tours: Chuck McVey—The Fall Colors Tour was short, but
fun. Harry Whitman and Greg Hicks were the only ones
who came back over Dobson pass. Lunch was in Wallace.

Sunshine: Brigitte Leidel-Cards were sent to: Millie
Howell, Richard True, Dolores Cain and Bill Schweiter.
Flowers were sent to Lee Adams.

Several 'thank you' cards were read.
Swap Meet: Bob Long was not present.

2017 Swap Meet Gift Cards: Lori Adams—She will
purchase the cards from Walmart. A list of members who
worked the swap meet was available; if your name is not
on the list let Lori know.

Newsletter: Becky Swenson was not present.

Ladies Luncheon: Vonnie Satchwell-There will not be a
luncheon in November or December. Thank you to
Carolyn Fries for setting up the nice lunch in October.

INCCC: Bill Schweiter was not present.
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Christmas Party: Norma Skidmore—The date is December
2. Please sign the sign-up sheet if you plan to attend; she
needs to get a final count.

There will be a silent auction with the proceeds going to
charity. Remember whatever you donate will go for a
good cause.

OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:

Renew your membership by January 31%t. JoAnn will have
membership applications available at the Christmas
Party.

Howard Welch asked how much we paid the Model T
Club for their help at the swap meet. The Model T's got
$500 and the Model A's got $1500.

Thanks to all who brought food for the potluck and
thanks to Gail Whitman for organizing it.

Drawings: Old Car—Greg Hicks
Membership—Shirley Adams

There will not be a general meeting in December. The
Christmas party is December 2, 2017.

Board of Directors meeting is November 16, 2017 at
Mirabeau Hotel. 6:00 pm no-host dinner, 7:00 pm
meeting.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Gail Whitman and
seconded by Kelly Pemble. Meeting was
adjourned at 3:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by
Caren Easterly, Secretary
Early Ford V8 Club

of course, What Else!

On visiting a viend, Henty Ford said "M tg)»ffon{ is
Gem‘g serviced, so 1 came in tﬁe next best . The
car Henty fl:'on{ turned up in was & Rolls-Royze.

www.earlyfordv8ie.or
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EARLY FORD V-8 REGIONAL GROUP #23
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES, NOVEMBER 16, 2017

The meeting was brought to order by president, Tom Daily
at 7:00 p.m. at Mirabeau Hotel, Spokane Valley, WA.

Board of Directors in attendance: Tom Daily, Chuck McVey,
Caren Easterly, JoAnn Davis, Annette Long, Norma
Skidmore, Don Leidel.

Active members in attendance: Larry Easterly, Larry
Skidmore, Dale Furnish, Alice Daily, BJ Glander, Chris
Hughes, Gary Davis

Motion to approve the Board of Directors minutes from
September 21, 2017 was made by Norma Skidmore,
seconded by Chuck McVey. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: JoAnn Davis—A spending plan for the
remainder of 2017 was set in August. We are staying close
to that. A motion to accept the treasurer's report was made
by Annette Long and seconded by Don Leidel. Motion
passed.

Welcome to BJ Glander as our incoming president. She has
picked her board members. Most are the same with the
addition of Chris Hughes. She wants to try to include more
new members and younger members in club functions.

Discussion Topics:

Tom gave board members a list of proposed general
meeting dates and proposed Board of Directors meeting
dates. BJ said she may question the Board of Directors
having meetings in May and September. These dates could
be eliminated.

All general meetings will be on the first Sunday of each
month with these exceptions: February will move to the 11t
if there is a Super Bowl conflict, September will move to the
9th because of Labor Day and December will be the
Christmas party.

Board of Directors meetings will be on Thursdays. January
18th, March 15%, May 17t (?), June 21%t, August 16,
September 20t (?), and November 15,

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

New Meeting Place: JoAnn Davis. She had suggestions from
members for five proposed meeting places. She made a
chart with what she felt were the requirements we needed
and shaded in which requirements each met. The head
count and price were first on her list. Two places were very
close but only one met all the requirements. The Post Falls
Senior Center met or exceeded every one. It has a room
large enough for 200, it will cost S60 per month (the Elks
was $100), there is ample paved and lighted parking, They
will have coffee, tea, iced tea, raspberry iced tea and water
available as well as a bar for beer & wine. For our November
and February meetings they can provide a buffet meal at a
reasonable cost or they will let us have potlucks. It is
located at 1215 E. 3rd Avenue in Post Falls. It is about 13
miles from Barker Road. Chuck McVey made a motion that
we accept the Post Falls Senior Center to have our meetings
starting in January; Annette Long seconded. Motion passed.
JoAnn will announce our new meeting place at the
Christmas Party. Thank you to those who offered
suggestions and a big thank you to JoAnn for pursuing this.

Swap Meet—Bob Long was not present. Annette Long said
he has found a couple places he can get free advertising.

Christmas Party: Norma Skidmore—Everything is ready to
go!!

Tours—Chuck McVey: He is planning another tour to Ritzville
in the spring. This time we will just tour Main Street and
have lunch. There wasn't enough time to see everything last
time.

Roster: Gary Davis—He has been thinking about it, but hasn't
done anything yet.

OLD BUSINESS:

At the September general meeting, Tom had put together a
synopsis of our finances and read the 2018 financial
overview for the club. That meeting was lightly attended
due to many going to Salem. He read his statement again
tonight. We are supposed to keep enough money in reserve
to cover two years of failed swap meets. At this time, we
are short of that amount. He had three suggestions to fix
this: 1. Budget a reasonable amount for the coming year. 2.
For one year stop all monetary benefits for members and 3.
Continue on as we are now and hope for no bad years.

He said he is also concerned whether or not we are working
toward the mission goals of the by-laws: The general
purpose of the club as a non-profit society, and hereinafter
called the Inland Empire Regional Group, shall be to
preserve and authentically maintain Ford motor cars of the
years 1932 through 1953 inclusive, and to serve as an
accurate and technical source of information concerning
these automobiles for the benefit of its members as well as
the general public.

Do we need to make some changes? These will be questions
for the next year’s officers and board.

Board of Directors meetings: Do we want to stay at
Mirabeau or find another place? There is an option for
meetings at the Post Falls Senior Center. Also, BJ Glander
said we could meet at her house. It was decided to meet on
January 18t at BJ's home and discuss it further then.

CD Interest: JoAnn Davis—There was discussion at the May
Board meeting about the low interest we receive on our CD.
Dale Furnish got information from one bank and one credit
union on their rates. He found they all run pretty close. It
was decided to leave the money and CD where they are for
now.

The board thanked Tom for being our president for the last
two years; thank you to Alice also!

The next general meeting is January 7, 2018 at the Post Falls
Senior Center at 5:00 pm.

The next Board of Directors meeting is January 18, 2018 at
BJ Glander's home at 7:00 pm.

A motion to adjourn was made by Chuck McVey and
seconded by JoAnn Davis. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by:
Caren Easterly, Secretary
Early Ford V-8 Club Regional Group #23
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Fall Color's Tour: October 14th

Got up early Saturday
morning, went and got the
‘41 out of storage. | was
going to take the model A,
but thought better of it. |
called Al Pharness to have
him ride with me. Before he
got to my place, | went to
Mike’s and got donuts &
maple bars. Got back home,
waited for Al, an then we
drove over to Freddie's
parking lot. Had two cars
there when we drove up.
Opened the trunk so
members could get donuts
(no coffee).

Members started showing up.
The two cars | didn't get in
the parking lot at Freddie's
were Dave & Becky Swenson
and Chris & Jamie Swenson.
Sorry guys. | did get them
later.

We headed for Coeur d'
Alene by eight thirty, were
there a little after nine. First
thing | did was stop at the
pumps for gas. Al took donuts
over to the members from

Idaho. Dave Swenson also pulled up to the pumps. There were four old cars at the station, that made eleven old cars on the tour,
fifteen in all.

Got on I-90 and headed for Kingston to head up the Coeur d' Alene River. Stopped at the gas station (out of service) so all of the cars
would be together. We stopped at the gas station in Prichard for a pit stop. Down the road, the fire station had a bake sale
and chili feed going on. Some of the members walked down to it. Most everyone came back with something.

Mean while, Dave Swenson had a low tire and the owner of the station handed me a garage door opener. | asked all members if
they had lost an opener to their garage door, no one said they did. Somebody in the group did (no names). We left there and
headed for Murray and the Sprag Pole Bar and Grill. After parking, some of the ladies walked down to a craft sale or
Christmas Bazaar sale; I'm not sure what it was.

The members toured the museum. The owners have three buildings now. There is a lot of history in the museum and it's worth a
couple dollars to tour it.

When we got ready to head for Wallace, | was asked if we were going to head over Dodson Pass. It had snowed the night before and
I wasn't sure if the snow was off the road. | did want to put any old cars at risk and opted out. Harry & Gail and Greg Hicks did go
over Dodson. When we got to Wallace they were at the 1313 Club. It turned out the Pass was alright to drive over.

We all got settled down and every body ordered their food. | will say the 1313 Club has very good food. After that, some of the
ladies went shopping again. The guys stood around chatting. | went and got the old car drawing out. | can't remember who was
standing around with me, or | with them, but | said that | was waiting for a lady to come down the street to draw the winner. Sure
enough, a lady was walking down the other side and | walked over, ask her if she would draw out a number. Gary Davis won the
drawing. It was fun.

I want to thank all the members who came on the tour. | might put the tours together, but without all of you, it wouldn't be the fun,
laughter, and camaraderie.

| almost forgot. When we were driving up the Coeur d' Alene River Road, Al Pharness was taking photo's of the colors.

Yes, Dave did get his tire fixed, thanks to Don. ~Chuck McVey
More photos on page 6
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Fall Color's Tour continued from page 4

Photo credits:
Jo Ann Davis
Chuck McVey
Becky Swenson
Jamie Swenson
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EVENT VENUE

Newly Remodeled: Perfect venue for
eay occosion: weddngs, showers, rehearsol
dmners, receptions ond more.

Top Executive Chef On-site: D

execulive feam will customize your menu o

you con being your own oulside coter
On-site Event Coordinator: Have
peace of mind end know every detoil will be
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Senior Center
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1215 €. Third Avenve  Post Falls, 1D 83854  208.773.9582
www.postfallsseniorcenter.org

Saturday, December 2, 2017

Cocktail hour at 4:00 p.m.
(no host bar)
Dinner at 5:00
Mirabeau Park Hotel %@M
7700 N Sullivan

Spokane Valley WA
Music by Larry Easterly and Company ﬁ ]é, v .

(same as last year)

)

There will be a silent auction with all money X F  Wear going to ha\@a@drdww of cars,
going to a charity. If you have any % & Ifyou ‘have any tour oF aar pictures you
suggestions for where to donate the money &) 6 _ would like to use please send to: .

please call Norma 509-928-2211 X% Carvl Black - PO Box 688 - Athol, Id 83801
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Blirtiaddany/s Annizzrsacias
Pat Shea December 2 Don & Garolyn Fries
Jeanette Mordgan December 8 Dick & Foy Gmeiner
Grary Davis December 17 Chuck & Judy Little
Jerinee Audel December 18 Donn & L.inda Pattinson
Carol Gilligan December 2.7
Bob L.ong December 2.8

Jillian Robison December 30

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you
didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s)
published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at
earlyfordv&r@msn.com.

1 .
. THANK YOU MEMBERSHIP |73 lihe of year thar
~ a Thhin]? ever.yohne hfor RENEWAL  membership dues. €ach
(74 slieda wltn s year, we ask that
o P . Bl glel Glesinie memberships be renewed
- and for bringing no later than January 318t Having everyone renew
< 4 @ all the yummy on time helps us immensely when trying to get the
food. It was a new roster put together. I 3l5o prevents someone
~ great potluck from having to call members to inquire if Fhey plan
N party and couldn’t fo renew. There is 8 renewsal Form on page 11 of this
have been done newsletter. For your convenience, the forms are
without all of you. posted on the club website and wiill also be available
~Gail Whitman at the Christmas party. Thank you! :)

.

O\

Gﬁ}/@/ Attention V8ers /7%_;{ \

We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice | ot o )
Contact Information of the V8 newsletter and our web page. When you ' gy

LIKE US ON If your contact information attend a V8 event or outing, please take your j )

FACEBOOK has cfgngeg : p!eas{e call - camera or phone along and email some photos to 4

Sonnect with. S carlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Writing up a little blurb to go with

SErS Bl or email him at the photos would be a wonderful bonus. Thank you for any
the world! earlyfordv8r@msn.com and all contributions.

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA 99037 | 509-994-4924 | www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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2017 Swap Meet Workers

All members, please check the list below for your name. If you
worked the swap meet, your name should be on the list. If you
didn’t work it, your name should not be on the list. Please contact
Loree Adams at (509) 999-2482 or loreenadams866@yahoo.com
if your name is on the list in error or if your name is not on the list,
but you worked the swap meet.

Jim Adams

Lee Adams
Loree Adams
Shirley Adams
Bryan Anderberg
Doug Asay

Joy Asay

Dan Bakken
Cathy Bakken
John Barton
Joy Barton
Carol Black
Harold Black
Darleene Boller
John Boller
Derek Burke
Len Bush

Mack Cain
Walda Cameron
John Clark
Gary Davis

Jo Ann Davis
Jeannie Davis
Tom Davis

Bill Degnan
Roger Domini
Harvey Dunham
Caren Easterly
Larry Easterly
Wendell Essley
Dianne Falsetto
Janice Farnham
George Feldmiller
Jackie Feldmiller

Beryl Fitzpatrick
Mel Fitzpatrick
Carolyn Fries
Don Fries

Dale Furnish
Patsy Furnish
Lexi Furnish
Janice Gepford
BJ Glander
Butch Glander
Ron Graham
Shirley Grosche
Dale Halverson
Greg Hicks

Al Holm

Karen Holm
Art Howell
Millie Howell
Chris Hughes
Jackie Hughes
Lynn Lang
Carol Langstaff
Jim Langstaff
Brigette Leidel
Don Leidel
Chuck Little
Judy Little

Ron Little
Annette Long
Bob Long
Chuck McVey
Roger Mitchell
Ken Nordquist
Sharon Pearcy

Kara Pemble
Kelli Pemble
Wes Pemble

Al Phaness
Vonnie Satchwell
Bill Schweiter
Karen Schweiter
Sharon Silverton
Vern Silverton
Renee Shawgo
Wayne Shawgo
Jeannie Shawgo
Roger Shawgo
Julie Shea

Larry Skidmore
Norma Skidmore
Tim Stromberger
Jackie Stormo
Mike Stormo
Becky Swenson
Chris Swenson
Corey Swenson
Dave Swenson
Edna Tefft
Jerry Tefft

Glen Terry

Rick Thompson
Chuck Tremblay
Rick True
Bobbie Welch
Howard Welch
Gail Whitman

Tharkou!

Mol koo

“As we express our gratitude,
we must never forget that the highest appreciation
is not to utter words, but to live by them.”

~John Fitzgerald Kennedy

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA 99037 | 509-994-4924 | www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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WANTED
Left hand parking light lense
(or pair) for a 1946 Mercury.
Joe Reger (208)869-8882 or

joereger@msn.com.

l oM
.|-R,\mi%
b
=

i

FOR SALE
1935 or 1936 Ford truck spotted by a friend of
John Boller. Truck is located in Clarkston
Industrial Park. Call 205-305-6510 if interested.

? Wwﬂwq
Happy
thmL

sgiving

HENRY FCET-A FAITEFUL CHEFRERL,

A Thankagivia
ward Christiss Seldiers®, written by
Nre.Jessie Bilodesu,sn enployes »

HENRY FORD is kingly,powerful and kird
For he is a servant of our loving GOI;
those who plod

He 18 serving grnc:ohsl\ with all

For the need and welfare of GOD'E lambs-mankind.

t to fear-

There are those who scorrs

To the square thing,

sorkers,snd he'

's a servant of the IO

Acknowledging his innovative spirit, Henry Ford received
hundreds o€ handmade gifts, £rom individuals employing
their own original and imaginative e€€orts. This
Thanksgiving hymn, with lyrics created by a Ford
employee, was meant to be sung to the tune of
"Onward Christian Soldiers.” Although not an outwardly
religious person, Henry Ford nonetheless had strong
opinions on spirituality.
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Mascarpone Mashed Potatoes

Recipe By:Chef John

"Not only is this a delicious alternative to
regular mashed potato recipes, but it's a
very user- fnendly way to serve your potato

. any specnal occasion."
INGREDIENTS

¢ 4 1/2 pounds russet potatoes, peeled and halved lengthwise
1/2 cup mascarpone cheese at room temperature

1 egg yolk

3/4 cup milk

salt and freshly ground black pepper to taste

1 pinch cayenne pepper, or to taste

1 cup butter, cut into chunks

DIRECTIONS:

1. Place potato halves into a large pot of salted water, bring to a
boil, and reduce heat to medium-low. Cook until very tender,
about 15 minutes. A knife should pierce the middle of a potato
half easily. Transfer potatoes to a colander and drain thoroughly,
about 5 minutes.

2. Preheat oven to 425 degrees F (220 degrees C).

3. Whisk mascarpone cheese in a mixing bow! until smooth. Stir
egg yolk and milk into mascarpone cheese, whisking until
smooth; season with salt, black pepper, and cayenne pepper.

4. Transfer potatoes to a separate large mixing bowl, add butter
chunks to potatoes, and season with salt and black pepper.
Mash butter into potatoes with a potato masher until fluffy; a few
lumps are okay. Whisk mascarpone mixture into mashed
potatoes.

5. Spread mashed potatoes into a 9x13-inch baking dish. Smooth
the top and use the tip of a spatula to lightly press the potatoes
and lift up to create little peaks and valleys in the top.

6. Bake in the preheated oven until potatoes are heated through
and top is golden brown, about 20 minutes.

Credit: goo.gl/krgtdA
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Double Layer Pumpkin Cheesecake

Recipe By:
Stephanie Phillips
"A great alternative
to pumpkin pie,
especially for those
cheesecake fans out
there. Serve topped
with whipped
cream."

INGREDIENTS (just an example, try other

ingredients to your liking)

- 2 (8 ounce) packages cream cheese,
softened

« 1/2 cup white sugar

-+ 1/2 teaspoon vanilla extract

+ 2 eggs

- 1 (9 inch) prepared graham cracker crust

«+ 1/2 cup pumpkin puree

- 1/2 teaspoon ground cinnamon

- 1 pinch ground cloves

« 1 pinch ground nutmeg

- 1/2 cup frozen whipped topping, thawed

DIRECTIONS: Preheat oven to 325
degrees F (165 degrees C).

1. In a large bowl, combine cream cheese,
sugar and vanilla. Beat until smooth.
Blend in eggs one at a time. Remove 1
cup of batter and spread into bottom of
crust; set aside.

2. Add pumpkin, cinnamon, cloves and
nutmeg to the remaining batter and stir
gently until well blended. Carefully
spread over the batter in the crust.

3. Bake in preheated oven for 35 to 40
minutes, or until center is almost set.
Allow to cool, then refrigerate for 3 hours
or overnight. Cover with whipped
topping before serving.

Credit: goo.gl/oK3WVx

LAVIEo LUNUCHREUN

A big thank you to Carolyn
Fries for setting up everything
for the October luncheon.

Everyone 5 0

had a good
time.

No luncheons in
November or
December
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Contact Us JTT°

J/ life s a journey..

F want le gel there

in a Ferd!

COMMITTEE HEADS

PAGE 10

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524
Bereavement/Chaplain Judy Little 509-448-0154
Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203
OFFICERS Christmas Party Norma, Skidmore 509-928-2211
President Tom Dailey 509-684-4333 Club Sales Walda Cameron 509-924-4208
Vice President | Chuck McVey 509-993-5636 Golden Membership Jackie Feld@iller nggiiiigz
Secretary Caren Easterly | 208-819-5176 JoAnn Davis ~roo
Treasurer JoAnn Davis 208-755-3436 INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614
Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437
BOARD OF DIRECTORS Librarian John Boller 509-464-4392
Meeting Place Liaison John Clark 509-448-2608
Tom Dailey Caren Easterly
509-684-4333 208-819-5176 Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357
Chuck McVey JoAnn Davis Property Accountability Jackie Feldmiller 509-922-2357
509-993-5636 _08-755-3436 Nominating Judy Little 509-448-0154
John Clark Don Leidel Roster & Gary Davis 509-220-9817
509-448-2608 R08-773-6735 Membership Data, Becky Swenson 509-953-6357
Norma Skidmore Annette Long Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735
509-928-2211 509-924-4782
Swap Meet Coordinator Rick Thompson 208-661-3254
Gail Whitman Rick Thompson
208-765-8459 208-661-3254 Tour Committee Chuck McVey 509-993-5636
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2018
Membership
Application

P.O. Box 176
Veradale, WA. 99037

“Dedicated to the Preservation of Ford V-8s 1932-1953”
Renewal (due 1/31/18) No Changes Changes New Member

READ RENEWAL: Fill in name, indicate insurance carrier name and national membership
status in the spaces provided.* If you have changes, add those. Be sure to check
the appropriate renewal space above (no changes or changes).

*
Name Spouse Name
Address

Street City State Zip
Home Phone Business Phone
Cell Phone Spouse Cell Phone
Email Spouse Email

FORD CARS: List make, model, body, & condition
S=Show Condition, PR=Partially Restored,
PRR=Partially Restored & Running, UR=Unrestored, OC=0riginal Condition

o B~ D

*Insurance Carrier:
(All cars taking part in V8 club activities MUST be covered by liability insurance.)

*Are you a member of the National Early Ford V8 Club (write in Yes or No).
(All Chapter Members must be National Members.)

*Dues: Annual dues are $20 per membership. *Joined club

Month / Year

All members agree to abide by all of the rules and regulations of the Inland Empire Regional Group #23.

Optional Information:
Birthday: Spouse Birthday:

Anniversary:




Next Meeting....

Sunday, Januvary 7
Meeting @ 9:00 p.m.

The Post Falls Senior Center
1213 East Third Avenue, Post Falls, ID 83854

The 3\'%86{ wan bears he 3\'%6 nto the world, not
Sor e own benek i, but Sor the people among
whom he & placed. Sfor the 3\’%6 are not e,
he hmeelt 16 3 gt 4o the commum:l;%,”
~Henry Ford

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire
PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037




